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Our understanding of the purpose of the HB-233 was to give a break to a license holder who
entered a prohibited area not realizing he had his firearm with him or not realizing that he was in
a prohibited area, and whe promptly and voluntarily left the prohibited area on discovering his
mistake, or promptly left if requested to do so. But we did not understand the purpose to be to
give a break to one who knowingly entered the prohibited area with a firearm or to one who
refuses to leave on being requested to do so.

The bill as introduced makes no distinction between one who enters knowing that they have the
weapon and one who enters not realizing that they have a firearm with them. And the substitute
provides for a substantially reduced penalty, from a fifth degree felony down to a fourth degree
misdemeanor, to one who knowingly enters the prohibited area with a firearm and then refuses
to leave.

We are willing to discuss some accommodation for license holders who inadvertently enter a
prohibited area with a fircarm and then voluntarily leave or leave when requested. We don’t
think either version adequately addresses the issue. We therefore suggest that we take a little
more {ime to consider how this might be accomplished.

cc: Rep. John Becker



